Ph|||pp|ne Republic of the Philippines
Department of Labor and Employment 3 /
Overseas BFO Building, Ortigas Avenue cor. EDSA, Mandaluyong City 1501 AB

Emp!oyment Website: www.poea.gov.ph E-mail: info@poea.gov.ph
Administration  Hotiines: 722-1144, 722-1155

NEWS RELEASE
July 29, 2020

UAE amends rules on validity of residency visas

The United Arab Emirates (UAE) Cabinet has amended its previous decisions on the
validity of residency visas for foreign nationals, including Filipino workers, as well as the

resumption on charging for visa services starting July 12, 2020.

The amendment includes the cancellation of the previous decision extending the validity
of expired residence and visit visas until the end of December 2020, as well as the
withdrawal on the suspension of collecting administrative fines for violations related to
Federal Authority for Identity and Citizenship (ICA).

Based on the POEA Advisory No. 100, Series of 2020, the UAE cabinet granted a
three-month grace period to Emiratis, GCC citizens, and residents to renew documents,
while those who spent less than six months outside UAE were given one month from

the date of entering UAE to renew their documents.

Also, residents who are staying outside of UAE and whose residency visas have
expired as of March 1, 2020 or have exceeded a period of six months outside UAE were
granted a grace period to return to UAE, effective from the date of the opening of the

airspace between the two countries as per specific schedule determined by ICA.

Administrative fees or fines will not be collected during the grace period but will begin

immediately after the end of the said deadlines. ###



